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December 18, 2024 

 

Delivered Via Electronic Mail 

 

George D. Bedwick 

Chairman 

Independent Regulatory Review Commission 

333 Market Street, 14th Floor 

Harrisburg, PA 17101 

 

RE: Withdrawal of PGCB Proposed Rulemaking 125-250: Self-Exclusion Regulation Updates 

  

Dear Chairman Bedwick,  

 

 At its December 18, 2024 meeting, the Pennsylvania Gaming Control Board (“PGCB”) 

directed that Proposed Rulemaking #125-250, relating to self-exclusion regulations updates, should be 

withdrawn. PGCB will reengage in rulemaking in this subject area following a period of further 

evaluation.   

 

 Once the next legislative session has been convened and committee assignments announced, 

PGCB will inform the Oversight Committees of the withdrawal of Proposed Rulemaking #125-250. 

 

 

        Sincerely, 

 

 

 

        Robert Wood 

        Senior Counsel 

 

 

cc:  David Sumner, Executive Director, IRRC 

 Amy Elliott, Chief Deputy Attorney General, Legal Review Section 

  
 


